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KEMPSFORD PARISH COUNCIL 
Clerk: Teresa Griffin, Winterwood, Whelford, Fairford, Glos. GL7 4EB 

Tel: 01285 713691     Email: clerk@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 

www.kempsfordparishcouncil.net 

Parish Councillors Email Tel. 

Mr Tony Williams (Chair) tonywilliams@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810628 

Mr Jerry Stokes (Vice-chair) jerrystokes@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 07834 369645 

Mrs Christine Nugent  christinenugent@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810306 

Mr Mark Strange markstrange@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810635 

Mr Philip Nickson philnickson@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 07801 295331 

Mrs Karen Saunders karensaunders@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 713155 

 

Parish Council Meeting Dates 

Meetings will continue to be held via Zoom video conferencing software until 

further notice. 

If any member of the public wishes to participate, please contact the Clerk 

for further information. It would also be helpful if the topic of any questions 

to be asked could be provided in advance.  

Tuesday 16th March 2021 at 7.45pm 

Tuesday 20th April 2021 at 7.45pm 

 

APRIL 2021 NEWSLETTER 
Copy for the above Newsletter to Teresa Griffin by 

MONDAY 22ND MARCH 2021 PLEASE 

Email: clerk@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 



Please see the notice below. 

The Parish Council has been informed that ‘Works will be in the evening to 

limit the restricted access. They will have road plates on site. 

 
The works will start on Monday and hopefully finished at the latest Wednesday 

morning.’ 



Kempsford Parish Council 

PARISH COUNCILLOR VACANCY 

Further to the recent notice about the vacancy arising from the retirement of 

Alison Ward, the time has passed for an election to be called so the Parish 

Council now wish to co-opt a new parish councillor. 

Could this be you?      Are you interested in serving your local community? 

Kempsford Parish covers the villages of Kempsford and Whelford, and the 

hamlets of Dunfield and Dudgrove.  

The Council meets monthly, usually the third Tuesday in the month, and 

meetings are generally held at Kempsford Village Hall, with Whelford Village 

Hall as a reserve option. 

Parish Councillors volunteer their time to work on behalf of their local 

community. If you have lived in the Parish, or within 3 miles of it, for at least a 

year and are over 18, you are probably eligible (please check with the clerk for 

further eligibility criteria). Training will be given by the Gloucestershire 

Association of Parish & Town Councils, and funded by the Parish Council, if 

desired.  

For a copy of the Application and Eligibility Form, or any further information, 

please contact the Clerk or visit the ‘News’ page of our website –  

www.kempsfordparishcouncil.net 

Applications close on Friday 12th March 2021. 

A decision to co-opt an applicant will be made at the next meeting of the 

Parish Council which will be held on Tuesday 16th March 2021.  

  

Mrs Teresa Griffin, Clerk to Kempsford Parish Council, Winterwood, Whelford, 

Glos. GL7 4EB     Email: clerk@kempsfordparishcouncil.net  Tel: 0781 8626158  

 

 



Kempsford Parish Council 



Kempsford Village Hall Regular Bookings 

 

 Mondays Tuesdays Wednesdays Thursdays Fridays  Sunday   

AM 10:00-11:00 
Pilates 

Rona Bennett 
07885 991673 

      

PM 15:30-16.30 
Rainbows 

Caroline Gooch 
 

11.15 – 12.00 
Fit Steps 

Adriana Mattos 
acsmattos@gm

ail.com 
07975 648194 

12.00 to 13.00 
Pilates 

Janice Koo 
Jvkhoo@aol.com 

01285810249 

12:00-14:00 
Post Office 

  

E
vening 

  19.00 – 20.00 
Pilates 

Rona Bennett 
07885 991673 

15:30 to 17:00 
Brownies 

Ms Philippa 
Griffin 

01285 810754 / 
0779 3562704 

  

 19:45-21:45 
Parish Council 

Meeting 
(monthly, 3rd 

Tuesday) 

20:00-21:30 
Village Hall 

Meeting 
(monthly, 2nd 
Wednesday)  
 

  19:00 – 20:15 
Yoga 

Charlie 
McKenna 

07885759879 
yoga@atwest
cottage.com 

 20.00 to 21.00 
Yoga 

Charlie 
McKenna 

yoga@atwest
cottage.com 

(except 3rd 
Tuesday of 

month) 

 20:00-21:00 
Meditation and 

Gong –  
Shilpa 

Vadlamudi 
07809548174 

 

  

 

See http://kempsford.net/villagehall/calendar.php for the up to date Events Calendar which will vary week by 

week. 

KEMPSFORD VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE MEMBERS  

 

*Hannah Dickens, Chair 
*Joy Cross, Secretary 
*Amy Durban, Health & Safety 

*Mark Britt, Vice-chair 
*Mel Denny, Bookings Secretary 
  Louise Jeffrey, Safeguarding 
   

*Jo Colson, Treasurer 
*Kate Collins 
  Mark Strange, Parish Council Rep. 
 

* Denotes Trustee 

 

To contact any Committee Member email infokempsfordvillagehall@kempsford.net  

 

New members are always welcome 



 

 

 

 

A big thank you to all those who contributed to the Food Bank last month. We 

gave 28.05 kg of food to help families in Cirencester, Fairford, Tetbury and the 

surrounding villages. In all 7.5 tonnes was collected. 

With the lockdown, now more than ever there has been a need for this charity. 

Boxes are situated outside in the porches of St Anne’s, Whelford and St Mary’s, 

Kempsford for your donations or you can give financially to allow them to buy 

products in at https://cirencester.foodbank.org.uk/give-help/donate-money 

Items needed regularly are: long life milk, jars of instant coffee, teabags, 

instant mash, long life sponge puddings and particularly, at this time of COVID-

19, bottles of washing up liquid, and surface detergent and bleach. 

Many thanks for your continued generosity 

Community Emergency Plan 

The Parish Council is in the process of updating it’s 

Community Emergency Plan. 

If you would like to be included as a volunteer that 

could assist with help such as transport, serving refresh-

ments, or just general help, please contact the Clerk. 

Personal contact details will not be displayed on the 

public version of the plan, and are only available to key 

contacts for the community.  

Thank you 



 

 

 

 

Together, we will RISE 

 

Respect Improve Succeed Excel 

KEMPSFORD CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL 
High Street, Kempsford, Gloucestershire, GL7 4EY 

 

Kempsford Primary School is a small village school that provides equal access to the 
curriculum for all our pupils in a caring, well-resourced environment. We enable all children to 
be happy whilst reaching their full potential and developing a sense of self-worth within our 
Christian Vision:  
 

At Kempsford Primary there is pride and passion about our togetherness: ‘How good and 
pleasant it is when God’s people live together in unity!’ (Psalm 133:1).  
 

Through our commitment to RISE, we ensure that every child flourishes in all that they do: ‘I 
have come that they may have life, and have it to the full.’ (John 10.10 NIV/ Diocese of 
Gloucester ‘Life’ Vision)  
 

We have 98 children on role (September 2020) across seven year groups plus a pre-school. 
 

The Hive  Pre-School and Reception Year 
Class 1  Year 1 and Year 2 
Class 2  Year 3 and Year 4 
Class 3  Year 5 and Year 6 
To download our full prospectus visit; www.kempsfordschool.com/information/admissions  
 

For further information on admissions for our pre-school (from 3 years old), Reception 
intake September 2021 or in-year transfers, please contact Mrs Hannah Brooks; 

admin@kempsford.gloucs.sch.uk 
 

Together, we will RISE 

Respect Improve Succeed Excel 



KEMPSFORD PRE-SCHOOL 
 

 
 

Kempsford Pre-School is part of The Hive, our Early Years Foundation 
Unit, and is run as an integrated part of Kempsford Church of England 

Primary School.  
 

Age: 3 – 4 year olds 

Term Time 

8:45am – 3:15pm 
 

15 & 30 hour funding 
 

Places Available 
 

For further information or admissions & registration  

please email admin@kempsford.gloucs.sch.uk  

or call 01285 810367  
 

 

 

Respect Improve Succeed Excel 

 

Together, we will RISE 

mailto:admin@kempsford.gloucs.sch.uk


ST MARY’S KEMPSFORD WITH ST ANNE’S WHELFORD 
Contact details for the parish 

Rev Kim Brown - 01285 810954 or  revkimbrown10a@gmail.com 
Lay Preacher – Rob Mitchell 01285 712821 

Church wardens: Elizabeth Emberson  dizzylizzie@sky.com 
or  Keith Howlett - 01285  712268     keith.howlett1@btopenworld.com 

or there is a Facebook page The 5 Villages 
 

March 2021 
 

As I write, signs of spring are bursting forth all around us; glimpses of new 
life as the earth warms up, bringing hope of better days. We have never 
been more in need of hope as we wait for the announcements that our 
days of hardship may be drawing to a close. I’ve found reading poetry a 
real comfort during lockdowns when I’ve lacked concentration span and 
these lines by Mary Oliver seemed to point me beyond our current 
struggles: 
 

Truly, we live with mysteries too marvellous to be understood. 
How grass can be nourishing in the mouths of the lambs… 
How two hands touch and the bonds will never be broken… 
Let me keep company always with those who say “Look!”  
and laugh in astonishment, and bow their heads. 
Mysteries,Yes by Mary Oliver 

 

My spirits are lifted by noticing the mystery of God around us in creation, 
nature unfolding its eternal pattern of new life following the darkness of 
winter. Lambs, snowdrops, catkins! These all seem like miracles of hope 
after the long darkness of the Covid winter. Soon we will celebrate Easter, 
which symbolises hope and new life offered as a gift to all, in the dying 
and rising to new life of Jesus.  
 
Ahead of that time of celebration, we enter the season of Lent and take 
time to look at our inner life and heart. Maybe we’ve become jaded or 
cynical, or perhaps begun to ponder what life is really all about after 
surviving the pandemic. Lent invites us to examine our lives and find new 
hope in the mystery of God’s love for each one of us in creation, and 
shown most fully through the life, death and resurrection of Jesus.  
With love, Rev Kim.     
 



CHURCH SERVICES IN KEMPSFORD AND WHELFORD FOR MARCH 

Until we have further information from the government about coming out of 

lockdown, services on Sundays will continue via Zoom starting at 9.30 am. 

Contact Rev Kim Brown on revkimbrown10a@gmail.com  or Rosemary 

Andrews (PCC Secretary) on rosemary.andrews@btintinernet.com  if you 

would like further details. 

As an alternative, the South Cotswold Team Ministry are streaming a service 

every Sunday on  

 www.worship-at-home.weebly.com 

Morning Prayer takes place every weekday from 8 am on the Facebook page 

The 5 Villages. 

During this season of Lent via Zoom Canon Rev John Swanton is leading a series 

of talks based upon the book “Encounters” written by Bishop Rachel Treweek. 

These will take place every Wednesday at 6.30 pm for an hour, starting on 24th 

February and running until 31st March. To join these or to receive further 

information, please email: john@swanton.plus.com. 

St Mary’s, Kempsford is open on a Wednesday and a Saturday for private 

prayer and St Anne’s, Whelford is open on a Friday. 

Any updates to this information will be published on the Facebook pages of 

Kempsford Village and The 5 Villages and in the next newsletter. 

And also on the website: achurchnearyou.com 

 

 

Caroline and Susie Marsden would like to express our heartfelt thanks to 

everyone who lined the High Street from the church to the other end of the 

village, to pay their respects to our mother, Anne Marsden, as the hearse 

took her on her final journey having made Kempsford her home for some 

50 years. 

 

It was a bitterly cold morning and we were overcome with pride for Mum-

my at how many people turned out.  A massive thank you to you all 









 

Citizens Advice                 
Press release 
 
 

 
9.02.2021 
 
DEADLINE LOOMS FOR EU NATIONALS TO GET HELP WITH 
EUSS 
 
Following the UK’s departure from the EU, the UK government 
launched the EU Settlement Scheme (EUSS). The deadline for 
applications is 30.6.21. Stroud and Cotswolds Citizens Advice is 
helping EU nationals to understand the scheme and how to apply. It 
can provide help EU nationals to apply until 31 March. 
 
The EUSS allows those EU nationals resident in the UK by 31.12.20 
to apply for settled or pre-settled status. Any EU nationals who fail to 
apply by the deadline risk losing their right to live, work and study in 
the UK. They could also lose access to public funds, pensions and 
the opportunity to apply for British citizenship. 
 
Chief Officer, Alison Gibbon said “EU nationals play an important 
part in the economy and public services of the Stroud and Cotswolds 
particularly in healthcare, agriculture and industry. It’s vital 
that citizens of EU countries understand their rights and obligations 
under the scheme. Citizens Advice can help EU nationals, 
particularly those who may be digitally excluded or lack the 
necessary language skills to secure their status. If you need help, 
please contact us before 31 March.” 
 
 
For more information contact:  
Paul Lock 
Paul.lock@ca-scd.org.uk 
01285 425871  
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Did you check, switch and save this winter? 

This winter, Citizens Advice in partnership with the Energy Saving Trust ran a UK 

campaign for three months to help people cut their energy bills and access 

specialist energy saving advice. 

If you didn’t see the digital campaign (we know not everyone uses social media) 

there are three actions to take: 

1. Check that you’re not paying too much for your energy, and find out whether 

you’re eligible for discounts, grants or other financial support. 

2. Switch your energy tariff or supplier to make sure you’re getting the best 

deal. This can save people lots of money on their energy bills. 

3. Save money by making your home more energy efficient. Making small 

changes can save you money and help the environment. For example, fitting 

your hot water cylinder with an insulating jacket will save you £20 a year in 

heating costs and 150kg of carbon dioxide emissions. 

If you haven’t checked, switched and saved this winter and would like help to do 

so please get in touch. Your gas, electricity and water bills do not have to be 

worrying issues.  

 

Our advisers can: 

 Check you are on the best energy tariff for your circumstances and help you 

switch to a cheaper tariff. 

 Explain your energy bills. 

 Help you sort out problems and complaints with your energy supplier. 

 Identify financial support and grants which you may be eligible for. 

 

Our service is confidential, impartial and independent.  

Call 0808 109 2056, 0808 800 0510 or 0808 800 0511 (Monday - Friday 10am - 

4pm) to speak to one of our friendly advisers. 







CLOTHING COLLECTION 
March 2021 

 

Kate Griffin & Hannah Sampson's are still raising funds for their 
World Challenge trip to Costa Rica in July.   
 

If you have any of the following unwanted items then please bag them 
up and call Nina 07788 710583 or Philippa 0779 3562704 to arrange 
drop off or collection. 
 

 Men’s, Ladies’ and Children’s clothing  
 Paired shoes (tied together or elastic band around)  
 Handbags  
 Hats  
 Bags  
 Scarves and ties  
 Jewellery  
 Lingerie  
 Socks  
 Belts  
 Household linen  
 Household curtains  
 Household towels  
 Household bedding (bed sheets, pillow cases and duvet covers) 

 
We DO NOT accept: 

 Duvets and blankets  
 Pillows and cushions  
 Carpets, rugs and mats (including bath, shower and toilet mats)  
 Soiled, painted, ripped or wet clothing  
 School uniforms with and without logo  
 Corporate clothing and workwear  
 Textile off cuts, yarns or threaded material 

Items needed by Thursday 11th March 2021 please. 
 
Please visit https://bag2school.com/ for more information. 
or 
https://weareworldchallenge.com/uk/ 
 



Church Wardens Elizabeth Emberson Email:dizzylizzy@sky.com  

 Keith Howlett  01285 712268 

Church Choir Mrs Cathy Stanford  713033 

Church Bells Iris Lewis  810770 

Kempsford School Mr Richard Mendum (Head Teacher) 810367 

Chairman of School Governors Darren Jeffrey chair@kempsford.gloucs.sch.uk 810875 

Farmors School Mr Matthew Evans (Head)  712302 

Kempsford Village Hall  Bookings                                        Mel Denny villagehallbookings@kempsford.net  0734 1901986 

Whelford Village Hall & bookings Sue Griffin 374croft@gmail.com 712979 

Kempsford Angling Club Mr J Hussey  810446 

Kempsford Brownies Philippa Griffin https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/  

Cricket Anthony Axel-Berg  07766222951 

Royal British Legion Mr A Hill  810035 

Soldiers, Sailors & Airman’s Acc.(SSAFA) Mr & Mrs A Hill  810035 

Scottish & Southern Electricity   0800 072 7282 

Thames Water   0800 316 9800 

Non-emergency Police Contact   101 

NHS 111 Service  (when less urgent than 999) 111 

Environment Agency Floodline—0845 9881188 General Enquiries - 03708 506 506 

Bulk Refuse (phone to book)  01285 623000 

Highway Matters & Street Light Faults  highways@gloucestershire.gov.uk 08000 514 514 

Kempsford Hand Bell Team (Beaubells) Iris Lewis  01285 810770 

Cotswold District Councillors Steve Trotter 

Stephen Andrews 

Steve.trotter@cotswold.gov.uk 

Stephen.andrews@cotswold.gov.uk 

07710 405323 

01285  719924 

Cotswold District Council   623000 

Gloucestershire County Council   01452 425000 

  Out of hours Social Care issues only 01452 614194 

Gloucestershire County Councillor Mr Raymond Theodoulou raymond.theodoulou@gloucestershire .gov.uk 

01285 752000 

Constituency MP Sir Geoffrey Clifton Brown cliftonbrowng@parliament.uk 01242 514551 

Parish Council Clerk 

(see Parish Council page for Councillors) 

Mrs Teresa Griffin teresagriffin@kempsfordparish 

Council.net 

0781 8626158 

Newsletter items Mrs Teresa Griffin As above 0781 8626158 

Kempsford Website  www.kempsford.net  

Kempsford Parish Council Website  www.kempsfordparishcouncil.net  

Village Organisations & Useful Contacts 

 

Kempsford 

‘Kempsford Village’ 
‘Kempsford Mums & Dads’ 

mailto:Stephen.andrews@cotswold.gov.uk

